From: Poling. Jeanie (CPC)

To: jonathan.carey@wsp.com; Fordham. Chelsea (CPC); Ryor, Magdalena (DPW); Iberien, Oliver (DPW); Batzer
Naomi H.

Subject: FW: 1236 Carroll Avenue CEQA Review

Date: Tuesday, December 14, 2021 11:16:11 AM

Hi all,

Let’s discuss this tomorrow. Jonathan, please have your biological resource specialists review these
comments.

Thanks,
Jeanie

From: Kanz, Will@Wildlife <Will.Kanz@Wildlife.ca.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, December 14, 2021 11:12 AM

To: Poling, Jeanie (CPC) <jeanie.poling@sfgov.org>
Subject: RE: 1236 Carroll Avenue CEQA Review

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

Hey Jeanie,

Thank you for giving me a call back yesterday and walking me through the next steps for the project.
| understand it is too late for official comments, but | wanted to get back to you sooner rather than
later.

| have briefly reviewed the CEQA document, including the mitigation measures. The only few
comments | had were:

CDFW would ask that you avoid any construction activities after sunset and not to start up
construction activities until after sunrise. Noise and vibrations can cause impacts to nearby species.

Preconstruction surveys, specifically for nesting birds and vegetation is something | would strongly
urge. Nesting bird surveys may need to be done multiple times a year if nests are found during the
preconstruction survey. As mentioned in the CEQA document, consultation with CDFW may be
needed. Please feel free to reach out to me if you have anything that comes up.

Thank you for allowing me to review and give you some feedback. If you have any questions, feel
free to reach out.

Thanks again,
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Will Kanz

Environmental Scientist

Bay Delta Region

California Department of Fish and Wildlife
Cell: 707-337-1187

Will.Kanz@wildlife.ca.gov
REPORT POACHERS & POLLUTERS: 1-888-334-2258

CALIFORNIA

DEFPARTMENT OF

From: Kanz, Will@Wildlife
Sent: Monday, December 13, 2021 1:32 PM

To: jeanie.poling@sfgov.org
Subject: 1236 Carroll Avenue CEQA Review

Good afternoon,

| wanted to inform you that | was made aware of the 1236 Carroll Avenue project recently and |
understand today is the last day for CEQA review and comments. I’'m reaching out to you to see if
you would approve of a 2—3-week extension for CDFW to review and possibly comment on the
project.

Thank you,

Will Kanz

Environmental Scientist

Bay Delta Region

California Department of Fish and Wildlife
Cell: 707-337-1187

Will.Kanz@wildlife.ca.gov
REPORT POACHERS & POLLUTERS: 1-888-334-2258
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